

May 6, 2008

C. M. Jones, Inc. P.O. Box 502 Paoli, PA 19301 Attn: David Plechner

Re: FVTH Fire Lane Construction

Dear Mr. Plechner:

I am sending this letter to thank you for the quality of work that your company completed at Freedom Village. You stated that it would take you five business days to complete the 5,200 SQ-FT of GrassPave2 work and you held to that schedule. Warfel Construction Company was concerned about the disturbance of surrounding landscaping and great care was taken by C.M. Jones not to disturb other areas while installing this fire lane. The facilities manager even commented to me that the facility was impressed with the timeliness of the work and the lack of disturbance to other landscaping and grass in the area. You also did a great job of daily cleanup, and that's normally one of the continuing issues with subcontractors throughout the course of a project.

Please let me know if you ever require a reference letter and I will be happy to write one to a specific company for you. I have already discussed future fire lane construction opportunities with the facilities manager at Freedom Village and they plan on using C.M. Jones for this work.

I look forward to working with you again soon.

Sincerely.

WARFEL CONSTRUCTION COMPANY

Michael A. Checket Project Manager

